Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOI Act) – Taxi licensing
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds some of the information requested.
You asked for:

1. The geographical areas of the applicants e.g. Leicester, Leeds, Glasgow. 

See attached, separated according to vehicles, drivers and operators.
2. The gender of applicant. 

See attached, separated according to vehicles, drivers and operators.
3. The racial/ethnic groups e.g. white; Asian; African-Caribbean or whichever way your service breaks down the racial/ethnic groups of the applicant. 

This data is not retained and is therefore information not held under section 1.1 of the FOI Act.
4. How many have criminal convictions? 

Some applicants will have convictions that are not relevant to our policy or that are spent and these are not recorded. The only convictions that we record are those that were relevant to our policy and therefore resulted in the applicant being referred to the Licensing Enforcement Sub-Committee or the Head of Service for a decision. (See question 5).
5. How many were rejected owing to criminal convictions. 

Unfortunately providing this information would mean having to go back through individual records for every applicant that has been refused since 2015 to see the reasons for refusal. The Council does not have to respond to the request under section 12 of the FOI Act if it would take over 18 hours to provide you with the information. Alternatively you could refine your request. Please don’t hesitate to contact us if you need help in doing that.
6. How much money was earned by the council in each year through licence fees. 

It must be noted that fees are intended to cover the cost of processing applications, monitoring and compliance checks for the duration of any licences that are granted. Figures provided are for income and do not take account of expenditure incurred by the Council, and therefore do not represent profit made by the council. Where there is a surplus or a deficit at the end of a financial year, this is carried forward to the next financial year and does not form part of the council’s overall funds. The information is shown according to the figures at the end of each financial year:

	Year ending 31 March
	Total taxi income

	2016
	619,500

	2017
	676,370

	2018
	528,794

	2019
	490,576

	2020
	558,877


7. Please also let me know how many licenced cabbies currently operate in the city. 

On 29 May 2020 there were 2,201 taxi drivers licensed by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


